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Abstract : With the various existing models of intercultural communication that contain a vast number of stages for foreign
language acquisition, there is a need for conscious perception of the foreign culture. Such a process is associated with the
emergence of linguistic conflict with the consistent students’ desire to solve the problem of the language differences, along
with cultural discrepancies. The aim of this study is to present the modern ways and methods of removing psycholinguistic
conflict through skills development in professional translation and intercultural communication. The study was conducted in
groups of 1-4-year students of Medical Institute and Agro-Technological Institute RUDN university. In the course of training,
students got knowledge in such disciplines as basic grammar and vocabulary of the English language, phonetics, lexicology,
introduction to linguistics, theory of translation, annotating and referencing media texts and texts in specialty. The students
learned to present their research work, participated in the University and exit conferences with their reports and
presentations. Common strategies of removing linguistic and cultural conflict can be attributed to the development of such
abilities of a language personality as a commitment to communication and cooperation, the formation of cultural awareness
and empathy of other cultures of the individual, realistic self-esteem, emotional stability, tolerance, etc. The process of
mastering a foreign language and culture of the target language leads to a reduplication of linguistic identity, which leads to
successive formation of the so-called 'secondary linguistic personality.' In our study, we tried to approach the problem
comprehensively, focusing on the translation gaps for technical and non-technical language still missing such a typology which
could classify all of the lacunas on the same principle. When obtaining the background knowledge, students learn to overcome
the difficulties posed by the national-specific and linguistic differences of cultures in contact, i.e., to eliminate the gaps (to fill
in and compensate). Compensation gaps is a means of fixing it, the initial phase of elimination, followed in some cases and
some not is filling semantic voids (plenus). The concept of plenus occurs in most cases of translation gaps, for example in the
transcription and transliteration of (intercultural and exoticism), the replication (reproduction of the morphemic structure of
words or idioms. In all the above cases the task of the translator is to ensure an identical response of the receptors of the
original and translated texts, since any statement is created with the goal of obtaining communicative effect, and hence
pragmatic potential is the most important part of its contents. The practical value of our work lies in improving the
methodology of teaching English for specific purposes on the basis of psycholinguistic concept of the secondary language
personality.
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